
System Management Group 
Executive Directors’ Minutes 

June 11, 2012 
 

Present: 
 

Ameilia Vanderlugt, Advocate 
Annee Belanger, Advocate 
Cary Moller, CAPS 
Dwight Bowles, CAPS 
Gary Heard, MCAD 
Geoff Heatherington, PCMH 
 
 

Jim Russell, BCN 
Sandy Stewart, MCHD 

 Scott Smith, CAPS 
 Tim Murphy, Bridgeway 
 Tomoko Gersch, Clear Paths 
  
 
 

Absent: Dean Andretta, MPCHP, Doug Cox, MCSO, Keith Urban, Yamhill HHS 
  
Guest:  
 

 
 

I. Announcements and Introductions  
o The methadone waitlist is dropping down. 
o Enhanced Detox 

o Bridgeway has been hiring for the new positions 
o The doctor has stared doing daily rounds 
o Hoping to launch the end of June or beginning of July 

o Handouts 
o Letter about rate reductions 
o The Way “We” Talk about Healthcare 

 

II. Coordinated Care Organization – 
Jim/Cary/Everyone 

o All agencies need to start thinking about being one group within the new 
system. 

o The funding will be flat – there is no new money 
o Looking at integration of services across Marion and Polk counties 

o How long are waiting lists? 
 Marion County out 1 week 
 Clear Paths out 2 weeks 
 Bridgeway doesn’t have a waitlist for outpatient 
 Polk has no waiting list 

o Need to start thinking about capacity moving forward 



 Please send a written idea of what your agency would need to 
increase capacity to Cary by July 10th. Please include a 
response to how the FFS reimbursement schedule is working 
for your agency. 

 

III. Data/Discussion – Dwight/Everyone 
o Not discussed 

 

IV. New Contract Year 
o For indigent services in Marion County there has been about $444,000 worth 

of services that have been contracted out to the panel. That’s not all of the 
state general fund money that is awarded to Marion County. There is some 
internal activities done with the rest of the money. After some internal reviews 
there was more dollars attached to adolescents that have OHP. Within the 
Marion County system there is about $85,000 dollars of redistributed funds. 

o IDPF for Marion County is $211,000 new dollars from January 2012 
legislation from the higher fines. This money needs to be tracked separately.  

o We have exceeded the expectations for 66 funding. 
 

V. Utilization Management 
o Not discussed 

 
Next Meeting September 10, 2012 
Minutes by Janette Cotton 


